Zonta Club of Brisbane

Club Meeting 

6.30pm for 7.00pm, Wednesday, 7 May 2014, at United Service Club, Brisbane
DRAFT MINUTES
1. Welcome, apologies and notices

a. Welcome to members and guests
	Guests
	

	Dr Emma Duncan 
	Guest of Julie Mannion.

	Caroline Woods  
	Guest of Julie Mannion.

	Kim Richards 
	Guest of Kay Saunders

	Dr Ranu Acharya 
	Guest of Jane Cowell

	Catherine Keating 
	Guest of Jane Keating

	Julie Dixon
	Guest of Amanda Stoker


b. Present and Apologies:  As per attendance book
c. Birthday wishes to Club members: 
	Club Member

	Gail Reinstra  

	Christine Stewart 

	Sally Watson  

	Maggie Hsieh 

	Leneen Forde  

	Ann Shevill 

	Susan Davies 

	Anne Landsberg 

	Jane Cowell


d. Notices
	Notice
	Comments

	 Birthing Kit Assembly
	Members were reminded that the Club’s birthing kit assembly morning is Sunday 6 July



	Club JMK applications
	Applications to Club close 28 May 



2. 
Grace and Toast to the Queen, people of Australia and Zonta International delivered by LIZ BUCKMAN
3. 
Minutes of Meeting of 2 April 2014 and Correspondence. 
MINUTES:  The President informed the Club that a name in the draft minutes was misspelt.  No further amendments were proposed. 
MOTION – That the minutes of the April meeting as corrected be accepted as a true and correct record
Moved……Lyn Agnew………………………..SECONDED……Jill Pozzi……………………………CARRIED

CORRESPONDENCE: 

MOTION: That the inward correspondence be accepted and the outward correspondence endorsed

MOVED…Amanda Stoker………………………….SECONDED……Nerida Cooksley………………………………….CARRIED

4.
Business arising from Minutes/Correspondence/Board
	Leave of Absence Request
	The President informed members that the Board had agreed to Caroline Heim’s request for LOA to the end of calendar year 2014.

	Resignations 
	The President informed members that the Board had accepted with regret the resignation of Shirley King due to ill health, and the resignations of Cecily Tucker and Kathleen Payne due to pressures of work and personal circumstances. 


	Ballot for D22 Lieutenant Governor
	The President explained that Amena Reza has resigned as Lieutenant Governor elect for the 2014-2016 biennium.  The District has received one nomination for the now vacant position, Ansmarie Van Erp from the Zonta Club of Toowoomba Area.  The District is holding a ballot of Clubs asking if Clubs support the candidate.

The following motion was put to the Club and agreed. 


MOTION:  THAT THE CLUB SUPPORT MS ANS VAN ERP FOR LIEUTENANT GOVERNOR 2014-2016 IN THE DISTRICT BALLOT
MOVED   Pamela Deakin
SECONDED……Dianne Eden………………………CARRIED

Judith Anderson was absent from the meeting while the Club discussed a gift to mark her very successful term as District Governor.  Members were pleased to agree to make a donation to ZIF in Judith’s name, and agreed the following motion:
Motion: That the Club donate an amount (as recommended by the Board at its May meeting) to the Zonta International Foundation in Judith Anderson’s name, as a gift to mark her successful term as District Governor 2014-2016. 
MOVED   Pamela Deakin
SECONDED……Genevieve Gray………………………CARRIED

5.  
Treasurer’s Report for April – presented to the meeting by Christine Maclean. 

Motion: That the Club accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.

MOVED   Christine Maclean
SECONDED……Nerida Cooksley………………………CARRIED

6.
Responses from new members inducted at April meeting
New members Andrea Goncher, Maggie Hsieh and Liz Buckman responded to their induction.  Andrea, Maggie and Liz were inducted in April, but their responses were deferred to the May meeting. (Alice Walker was also inducted in April but was absent in May.)
7.
Adjournment to Resume AGM  

The dinner meeting was adjourned at 8.00pm to resume the Annual General Meeting.  The dinner meeting resumed at 8.10pm. 
8.
Out-going Board Thanked

Judith Anderson gave a vote of thanks to the outgoing Board.  Flowers were presented and the Club thanked President Pamela Deakin, Vice President Caroline Heim in absentia, Treasurer Christine Maclean, Board Secretary Adrienne Irvine, and Directors Merryl Ducat, Christina Carleton, Genevieve Gray, Kelly McIntyre and Susan Davies.
Special mention and thanks were given to Christine Maclean who has been Treasurer for the past four years.  

The Club also warmly thanked Jane Cowell for taking dinner meeting minutes during 2013-2014. 

9.
Installation of Club Office Holders for 2014-2015
District Governor Judith Anderson OAM installed the new President and Board for 2014-2015.  The incoming office holders are:
· President – Susan Davies
· Vice President – Adrienne Irvine
· Treasurer – Christina Carleton
· Secretary – Christine Maclean

Members welcomed the new officers and pledged to support the new President and Board. 
The Club also warmly thanked Jane Cowell for taking dinner meeting minutes during 2013-2014. 

10.
Introduction of Committee Chairs
In-coming President Susan Davies introduced Committee Chairs and members were asked to nominate to a committee if they had not already done so.   
Lyn Agnew  - Service

Genevieve Gray – Fundraising 

Nerida Cooksley – Membership

Amanda Stoker  - Communications

Julie Mannion  - Fellowship

The Advocacy Chair is to be confirmed. 

Joan Godfrey is the Club Parliamentarian. 

11. 
Heads and Tails Winner Ailsa Gillies
12.  
Closure  - the meeting closed at 9.00pm
Next meeting: Wednesday 4 June 2014.

